From:

Tracey Miron

Sent:

June-17-14 12:01 PM

To:

Denise Weeres; consultation-en-cours@lautorite.qc.ca; comments@osc.gov.on.ca

Cc: Subject: doug.horner@gov.ab.ca; charles.sousa@ontario.ca; cora@nemaonline.ca CSA Proposed Amendments Relating to the Offering Memorandum Exemption

## denise.weeres@asc.ca consultation-en-cours@lautorite.gc.ca

**Denise Weeres** 

and

Manager, Legal, Corporate Finance Alberta Securities Commission 250 – 5th Street SW Calgary, Alberta T2P 0R4 Me Anne-Marie Beaudoin Directrice du sécretariat Autorité des marchés financiers 800, square Victoria, 22e étage C.P. 246, tour de la Bourse Montréal, Québec H4Z 1G3

comments@osc.gov.on.ca

The Secretary
Ontario Securities Commission
20 Queen Street West
22nd Floor
Toronto, Ontario M5H 3S8

Re: CSA Proposed Amendments Relating to the Offering Memorandum Exemption

## Dear Madams:

We are writing to comment on the proposed amendments to NI 45-106, in particular the proposed annual investment limits for non-accredited investors.

Not being an accredited investor but having assets to invest, we have felt quite limited by having few good quality options that pay a return, that not only keeps up with inflation, but exceeds it. We are planning for retirement and will need a good income to support our retirement. We have seen the exempt products and some would give us the income we desire while giving us a security level that we are comfortable with. We would like to be able to further diversity our portfolio to provide better protection for our portfolio.

We, like most other investors, want the freedom to choose what we invest our money into and the amount we want to invest. We are not regulated on how much money we want to risk at a casino, how many credit cards we can take out, how much money we can borrow, etc. Limiting the amounts we can invest in the exempt market will greatly limit our ability to protect our assets by diversifying.

The choice to be able to invest in exempt products should not be limited to the very rich, with everyone else having a small annual contribution limit. We would like the ability to access more products to further diversify our portfolio and we believe, lower our overall risk.

If we want to invest our TFSA's into exempt products, we would like to invest the whole TFSA, not just \$30,000. If it would grow successfully and become more than \$31,000, then we would like the option to roll it back into other exempt products of our choosing.

We do not wish to have a government body decide where and how we should invest our money. We understand that we are responsible for evaluating the risks, and we want the freedom to choose. We want the right to choose our investments and the amounts to invest in each product.

This submission is being made on our own behalf.

If you would like further elaboration on our comments, please feel free to contact us at:

Regards,

Tracey Miron

CC:

Honourable Doug Horner Minister of Finance, Alberta doug.horner@gov.ab.ca

Honourable Charles Sousa Minister of Finance, Ontario charles.sousa@ontario.ca

Cora Pettipas Vice President, National Exempt Market Association cora@nemaonline.ca

Tracey Miron
Administrative Assistant
Altaview Financial Group
1101 Prince of Wales Drive, Suite 115
Ottawa, ON, K2C 3W7
Phone: 613.366.2660 ext. 212

Fax: 613.317.2515



"A new perspective in investing."

This e-mail message and any attachments may contain confidential and/or privileged information intended only for the addressee. In the event this e-mail is sent to you in error, sender and sender's company do not waive confidentiality or privilege, and waiver may not be assumed. Any dissemination, distribution or copying of, or action taken in reliance on, the contents of this e-mail by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you have been sent this e-mail in error, please destroy all copies and notify sender at the above e-mail address.

Computer viruses can be transmitted by e-mail. You should check this e-mail message and any attachments for viruses. Sender and sender's company accept no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail. Like other forms of communication, e-mail communications may be vulnerable to interception by unauthorized parties. If you do not wish to communicate by e-mail, please notify sender. In the absence of such notification, your consent is assumed. Sender will not take any additional security measures (such as encryption) unless specifically requested.